
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

February 19, 2014 
 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
February 26 – Deb Walters, member of Unity Rotary Club and Past District Governor of District 
7790, speaking about her upcoming kayaking trip from Maine to Guatemala to raise money for Safe 
Passage 
 
March 5 – Club Assembly. Please let any Board member know if there is something you’d like to 
add to the agenda. Two topics to be discussed are fundraisers and the internal budget. 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

February 26 March 5 March 12 
Song  Rogers  Russell  Schauf 
Invocation Butterworth Callahan Carson 
Raffle Gift Phillips  Ray  Redman 
Conductor Roberts Rogers  Russell 
 
(Please remember to check your duties!) 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
February 22 (Saturday) – Our District celebrates World Understanding and Peace Day with a 
Frugal Feast at Woodfords Church in Portland. Although billed as “frugal,” it promises to be 
delicious nonetheless, with the chef being the District Governor for 2015-16, Sheila Rollins. See  
District website for more information.  
 
March 6 (Thursday) – Red Claws game. Tickets are just $10 apiece (normally $15!) – bring the 
whole family! Contact Brian or Ellie if you’d like to go. 
 
March 14 (Friday) – What we’ve all been waiting for… Poker Night! At Chris & Ellie Speh’s 
house. Whether you’re serious about cards or just like to eat, drink and laugh, come and have a 
fun evening of fellowship. Jim Russell will be providing details. 
 
What’s New With Our Members 
 
Happy Birthday to Jack Kennealy (3/2) and Dick Yerxa (3/5) 
 
Thank you to Tony and Sally for opening up their home to us! It was a 



wonderful evening with a blazing bonfire, and grills manned by John 
LoBosco, Tom Meyers and Alec Livingston. Folks brought lots of yummy 
food to share and there was much laughter and great conversation! 
 There was a good turnout considering the weather and the light snow 
added to the ambience of the evening. 
 
 
There was no program tonight other than announcements, including that our club has made 
Peter Cotter a Paul Harris Fellow+1* in appreciation of his efforts in coordinating the folks 
from the Cumberland County Outreach Program who were so instrumental in the success of this 
year's Tree Lot. Congratulations, Peter!! 
 
*What’s a Paul Harris Fellow+1 (aka PHF+1)? When an individual donates $1,000 to the 
Rotary Foundation, the Foundation recognizes them as a “Paul Harris Fellow” (named after the 
founder of Rotary). This recognition comes with a certificate and a pin. Also, an individual or 
club can donate $1,000 and request that someone else be recognized as a Paul Harris Fellow 
(PHF). After someone is a PHF, additional contributions of $1,000 result in that person being a 
PHF+1, +2, etc. Our club had already recognized Peter’s prior contributions of service to our 
club by making him a PHF. Since his tireless efforts during the tree sale (he was most certainly 
there more than any club member!) cried out for recognition (and maybe because we have no 
imagination?) we made him a Paul Harris Fellow again… in other words a Paul Harris Fellow+1.    
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